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MINUTES OF MONTHLY MEETING OF MUNICIPAL DISTRICT OF TULLAMORE HELD AT 4.00PM ON  8th 
JULY 2021 VIA ZOOM 

 
Present:   
Cllr. T. McCormack (Cathaoirleach); Cllr. F. Moran (Leas Cathaoirleach); Cllr. D. Owens; Cllr. D. Harvey; 
Cllr. N. Feighery; Cllr. K. Smollen; Cllr. S. O’Brien 
 
In Attendance:  
Mr. T. Shanahan, Director of Services; Mr. J. Connelly, Senior Executive Engineer; Ms B. Corbet, 
Meetings Administrator 
 
Votes of Sympathy 
Votes of sympathy were extended and condolences expressed, to the families of Anne O'Toole, 
Tullamore; Jim Keegan, Tullamore; James Cuskelly and all those in Tullamore MD who died since the 
last monthly meeting, on their recent bereavements. 
 
 

1. Confirmation of Minutes 
The following minutes were approved on the proposal of Cllr. D. Harvey and seconded by Cllr. F. Moran: 

(a) Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 10th June 2021 
(b) Minutes of Annual Meeting held on 10th June 2021 
(c) Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 10th June 2021  

 
In reference to item no 6 on the In Committee minutes, it was requested that staff be allocated to 
maintenance in Kilcoursey Cemetery.  It was further suggested that Cemeteries are a broader issue that 
require discussion.  Cathaoirleach Cllr. Tony McCormack suggested the members submit a Notice of 
Motion on issues they want specifically discussed.  
 

2. Roads Report  
Mr. John Connelly presented the Roads Report to the members. The members welcomed the report, 
raising a number of issues including the roundabout at Tullamore College; Clontarf Rd; traffic calming 
at Adams Villas and the Meeleghans; works on Barony Bridge and road safety with respect to mobile 
phones.  Mr. J. Connelly responded to the issues raised and agreed to report back on any outstanding 
issues.  
Cllr. D. Harvey left the meeting.  
 

3. Regeneration  
Mr. John Connelly updated the members with respect to various funding opportunities for 
Regenerations projects.  Mr. Connelly outlined funding was secured in the amount of €200k for 
outdoor coverings in three locations Bridge St., O’Connor Sq and Millenium Sq., noting final design is 
under consideration and showed images of indicative layouts.   The members welcomed the 
initiatives. 
 

4. AOB  

 Clara Sewerage Scheme and odours at Boland’s Terrance. 

 Overgrown trees on Charleville Rd. 

 Road safety with respect to mobile phones 
 
The meeting then concluded. 
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Signed:    

 Cathaoirleach  Meetings Administrator 
    
Date: 09/09/2021   

  


